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Conference Information 
 
On 10th to 12th of October, the Commission for German History and Culture in Southeastern 
Europe will hold her annual conference to „Deportation Practices and Experiences in the 
Early Modern Period. The Habsburg Monarchy in International Comparison“ in Tübingen 
(Germany). The SOG18 will act as one of the cooperation partners (program as attachment). 
 
On 24th to 26th of October, at university of Sofia will be held the international conference 
„250 Years of Geopolitics and Geostrategy in the Eastern Question. The Peace Treaty of 
Kjuchuk-Kainarji (1774) and the balance of power in Europe during the long Eighteenth 
century“. The SOG18 will act as cooperation partner (program as attachment). 
 
From 1st to 4th of May, 2025, at university of Graz will be held the conference „Baroque and 
Orthodxy in the Carpathian, Danubian and Adriatic Sea space“. The SOG18 will act as one of 
the cooperation partners. 

Publications 
 
Yearbook Nr. 8 will contain the results of the conference to “The beginning of secularisation 
in Europe’s Southeast” which was held on 30th of May to 1st of June 2024. The number will 
go online at the beginning of May, 2025. In addition, it is planned to publish this yearbook in 
a limited printed edition.  
 
Yearbook Nr. 9 will be dedicated to “Mars Revisited: Contemporary Perception of War and 
its Traces in 18th Century Southeastern Europe”. This number will be edited by Harald 
Heppner (Graz) and Sabine Jenser (Vienna) in spring 2026. (The call for papers as 
attachment). 

Others 
The General Assembly with the Board Elections will be held on 13rd of June, 2025. This 
meeting will be managed in a hybrid manner – physically in Graz and online. As part of the 
event will be presented Yearbook Nr. 8 (printed version), combined with the discussion to 
the beginning of secularisation in the Balkans. Further information will be sent out with 
Newsletter 1/2025 (January). 


